



The Fourth Degree is the highest and most prestigious degree within the Knights of Columbus. The primary purpose of your Fourth Degree membership is to foster the spirit of patriotism in members and the community at large and encourage active Catholic citizenship.



Volume 3, Issue 6 December 1, 2007

HAVE A BLESSED CHRISTMAS



The shepherds wanted to go and see the baby. When they arrived at the stable, they were filled with joy at seeing Jesus lying in the manger.

They knelt down and worshipped Him. They told Mary and Joseph how the angel had appeared in the sky and told them that Jesus was to be the Savior of the world.

Dear Brother Sir Knights and Ladies:

Happy Holidays, no wait, I really do mean MERRY CHRISTMAS to all! Sorry, I can't be politically correct. Christmas (with a capital C) is a very important time in all our lives. It starts with the beginning of the new Church calendar year and brings many memorable events for all of us. Time with family and friends or maybe just fond memories of times flood our hearts and minds. We all try to capture the spirit and even though some years we do better than others it is a time to reflect, appreciate and look forward to the wonders that our Lord has provided for us. Both Lady Dee and I want to wish each and everyone a wonderful Christmas season and prosperous new year.

Looking back on the blur that was November we had many wonderful "opportunities" as Fourth Degree members. Our memorial stone was dedicated after the memorial mass, we welcomed three new members at the exemplification, had a good turn out at the flag retirement ceremony and a wonderful dinner and meeting. I am always grateful to all those dedicated people that work so hard to attend the events and make them the special times that they are.

Moving on into December we are having our annual holiday dinner

Admiral's Report ... Exemplification

The 2007 Fall Exemplification was held on Saturday November 10th, at the Lancaster, Council 1016 Council Hall. Congratulations Sir Knights Scott Muehlbauer, George Schbeider and George Yurt and welcome to the Pope John Paul II Assembly 2900. You have been bestowed the honor of Knighthood, and continued your journey in learning the lesson of patriotism. You will be recognized widely by the distinctive attire of tuxedo, feathered hat (chapeau), cape and sword. As a Color corps member you can regularly take part in civic events such as parades and wreath-laying ceremonies, and in ecclesial functions at Catholic churches.

The Spring Exemplification is scheduled for April 18, 19, 20, 2008 at Cherry Valley Lodge and Waterpark, 2299 Cherry Valley Road Newark 43055. The Room Rate will remain constant at \$99.00 for a single or double. The Water Park Passes will also remain constant at \$15.00 each, and a special treat for the Ladies from the Banyan Leaf Spa will be announced prior to the event. The Lodge will also provide Babysitting a special rate with at least a 24 hour notice.

on December 19th and I know brother John and Lady Brenda will have a wonderful dinner plan. We will be doing the white elephant gift exchange again this year, but with a twist. This year I thought that we could combine this with helping the veterans by purchasing between \$5-10 gifts for the vets. We would still wrap them up and try to fool everyone as there will still be the coveted crystal globe to be passed on along as part of developing traditions.

The veterans can use such items as: combs, toothbrushes, toothpaste, shampoo, deodorant, shaving cream, pads of stationery, postage stamps, envelopes, phone cards, knit hats, scarves, decks of cards, pens, toe nail clippers, arts & crafts kits, paint by number sets, T shirts, mints - regular & sugar free, hot chocolate packets - regular & sugar free, microwave popcorn, anklet socks - no tube socks, sweat pants, sweat shirts, canteen books (I don't know what these are.), towels & washcloths, salty snacks, and candy. At the end of the evening we will collect them and get them to Veterans Hospital in Chillicothe.

Hope to see you at the December dinner and meeting, enjoy Christmas and all our best from our family to you and your family.

Shawn Ansbro

Faithful Navigator

The Lodge will reserve an entire section of the Hotel for the exclusive use of the Knights of Columbus, and also have agreed to fix the Hospitality Suite Prices at \$190.00 for the small Suites and \$230.00 for the Executive Suites. All suites will require a two night stay and be guaranteed a late checkout on Sunday.

The primary purpose of Fourth Degree membership is to foster the spirit of patriotism in members and the community at large and encourage active Catholic citizenship. Ask a Brother 3rd degree Knight to become a 4th Degree Knight.

Jerry Lowery, PFN Faithful Admiral





In Service To One. In Service To All.

Veterans of America Volunteer Services (VAVS) fundraiser

The 4th Degree of Knights of Columbus, Assembly 2900 continually collects cellular phones, ink jet printer cartridges, DVD movies, DVD video games, portable DVD players, laptop / notebook computers, MP3 players, digital picture frames, digital cameras, digital video recorders, GPS devices and video game consoles for recycling & fundraising for Veterans of America Volunteer Services (VAVS) fundraiser. Funds raised are used to support the VAVS Activities of the VA Chalmers P. Wylie Outpatient Clinic in Columbus Ohio. There's nothing to buy. Your donations may be tax deductible and will be recycled in accordance with EPA regulations or refurbished and sold. 100% of the proceeds will help fund the Columbus VAVS programs. Items collected can be brought to the monthly Council, Assembly or Columbus Chapter Meetings or call me or your District Deputy for collection. We greatly appreciate your support! – (Jerry Lowery, (614) 920-0066, jerryl@insight.rr.com)

When you are making out your Christmas card list this year, please include the following:

A Recovering American soldier c/o Walter Reed Army Medical Center 6900 Georgia Avenue,NW Washington,D.C. 20307-5001

Business Meeting Minutes

Meeting opened at: 7:30 pm

Roll of Officers: Faithful Pilot, 3 year trustee - Excused, all other

officers present

Reading of the minutes: A motion was made to approve the October minutes as published. The motion was seconded and passed.

Faithful Friar's Report: The Faithful Friar reminded everyone the Church year ended with the Feast of Christ the King and we begin a new year with Advent. He then discussed how many people lately have journeyed on. This coming Sundays Gospel is about always being ready and he encouraged everyone to keep that in mind as our life here is only a short time and eternity is what it is all about. The Friar also visited one of his old Councils and he was surprised how many things did not change. The one thing he was upset about was he attended the Funeral services of his friends father and was sad that although his friend was a PGK, PFN and very active in his Council very few Knights showed up for his fathers funeral. As Knights we need to encourage the people we recruit to continue to be active, in their church and in their families.

The Friar invited everyone to attend a movie coming called Bella. It talks about pro-life and family values. A donor has contributed 312 seats to the Pickerington Marcus Theater for Sunday Dec. 9th at 2:00. It is rated PG -13 and is especially powerful for teenagers and young adults.

Faithful Navigator Report: The Faithful Navigator offered his thanks to everyone attending tonight. He then expressed his thanks to the Captain for the meal. The Faithful Navigator the welcomed 2 of our new members George Schneider and Scott Mulbaugher. George Yurt was the 3rd from our assembly but he was ill in the hospital and so unable to attend. The Exemplification was a very nice ceremony. The 1 day exemplification will probably become an annual event.

The Masters meeting went well the only news was the exclusion of the sword from the 4th degree ceremony. The emphasis on dress consistency was reemphasized as well.

The Memorial Mass was a success and went very well. This has finalized all our efforts in this direction.

At the Exemplification we received an award for our outstanding newsletter. Due to some issues at the Hennepin Province meeting ours was not acknowledged so we were presented with the award at the exemplification. Jesse does a great job with our newsletter and it goes our beyond our actual membership. The Faithful Navigator reminded everyone to keep your e-mail address up to date to insure you get the newsletter and add your wives e-mail if possible so that they can stay up to date as well.

Reading of Bills & Communications:

Bills: A motion was made to pass the bills to the trustees. That motion was seconded. The motion was called and passed.

Communications: No Communications

Faithful Captains Report: The Captain that we will have a Ham dinner for December and everyone will bring in the sides. January, February and March will be in the newsletter. The ladies are working on blankets tonight and next month will work on baby blankets for the pregnancy distress center.

Faithful Pilots Report: No Report

Faithful Admiral's Report: Spring Exemplification will be in April we currently have 3 form 400's for this event. Please ask any 3rd degree members in your council if they would like to become a fourth degree.

The district Masters Meeting will be in March and nominations will be accepted for Master. A roster is now available please review it to insure your information is up to date. It is also available on the web site in the member's only section.

The Flag retirement ceremony went well but was not well attended by the public. We will try to have it at the Tomato festival again next year if it occurs. If not we will see about having it at the Seton Festival.

VAVS report: The Faithful Admiral noted an email card asking that Christmas cards be sent to wounded soldiers in Walter Reid Hospital and others. Due to security reasons the military is asking that this not be done except to specific soldiers as they cannot accept it at the hospitals.

It was asked it we had an opportunity to go down and spend time with the veterans. For Chillicothe this is possible but since Chalmers P Wiley is just a clinic this is not an option. The Clinic could use help at their call center, and drivers to assist those needing transportation to and from the Clinic.

Please continue to donate ink cartridges the company buying them from us now takes ink cartridges, cell phones, DVDs, DVD players, and laptop computers.

Faithful Comptroller's Report: We had two transfers out and two transfers in this year . The annual dues bills were handed out tonight and the rest will be mailed this week. If anyone is having a financial issue please let the Comptroller know and he will be happy to find a way to work it out.

Faithful Purser's Report: See Attached report.

Faithful Scribe's Report: The Scribe reminded those in the Assembly to complete a directive when possible and explained how the directives work to those members new to the Assembly.

Report of Committees:

Unfinished Business:

Flag/Banner: No Report.

Report of Trustee's: The bills were approved.

New Business:

Sword Presentation: The swords for our new members were presented to them. It was also discussed that since the sword was no longer a part of the 4th degree exemplification we should create our own "presentation ceremony" to formalize the process for future new members

Report of Third Degree: A proposal was made to create a third degree directive. This directive would be a request for an honor guard along with contact information to facilitate this. These directives would be kept by the financial secretary of the council and passed on to the Assembly as services are required.

This same information would be appropriate to add to the 4th degree directive so we can better identify those requesting an honor guard. Those in attendance approved of the idea and asked that representatives at each council present it to them for discussion on their end.

Gift Exchange: It was recommended and decided that the gift exchange would be themed so that we can donate the gifts when we are done. The theme was decided to be aimed at gift items needed by the VA. The list of items will be published in the newsletter and online. Purchase an item(s) on the list and wrap it like a gift. Once then gifts are opened at the meeting they will be donated to the VA.

Patron's Report: The Patron talked about the emotions of "having to go to war because the country was in peril". He talked about the day Pearl Harbor was attacked and the emotions of those it affected.

Good of the Order: Al Kunkler, Jim Patterson, Maureen Patterson, Jeff Samborsky, George Yurt, Garry Burke, Fr. John Galea, Joe Tennegan, All of our Priest and Lay ministers, All our missionaries throughout the world.

The 50/50 Winner Drawing: The Winner was Pat Cleary. He was not present so the amount will roll over to next month.

Terry Reine

Faithful Scribe

Captain Report

The meeting for November was held on November 28th. Homemade Chicken and Noodles was on the menu with the rest of the side dishes provided by the men and women of the Assembly. A great meal was shared with all that attended. The Holiday Ham Dinner on December 19th will be provided by the Assembly. Side dishes to compliment this meal will be needed. Please bring your favorite side dish or dessert to share.

Lady Brenda followed up with fleece blanket preparations and showed all how to cut and tie many different varieties of this type of blanket. These are great for your home, Christmas gifts, birthdays, or as donations to the Pregnancy Distress Center and other young mother associations, or to the Veterans Administration.

Upcoming Calendar of Events for the Captain's Agenda

December 19: Assembly Ham Dinner for Christmas. Side dishes and desserts are needed.

January 16: Assembly Meal : Chicken Breasts and Scalloped Potatoes

January 22: March for Life in Washington D.C. will be on Tuesday this year.

February 20: Assembly Meal: Barbecue Pork Sandwiches. Cherry Dessert Contest for the Best Cherry Dessert for President's Day.

John Beyer and Lady Brenda

Faithful Captain

Membership

Membership in the Knights of Columbus is open to all practical Catholic men, 18 years of age and older, who are in union with the Holy See.

A practical Catholic is one who lives up to the Commandments of God and The Precepts of the Church. Our council strongly supports and promotes vocations awareness, pro-life activities and religious education. Charitable giving of both moneys and manhours is our compass of virtue. Charity is the foremost foundation of our order. Over our short history, Saint Elizabeth Ann Seton Council 11187 has developed and grown into a very successful and highly recognized council within the Columbus diocese. Our programs and activities support the virtues and principles of Columbianism by Focusing in the areas of Church, Council, Family, Community, and Youth. This balanced approach assures that all aspects of our spiritual and secular needs are fulfilled. Today, Saint Elizabeth Ann Seton Council has grown to over 280 Catholic parish men and their families. Our growth, prosperity and future lies in recruiting new Knights whom actively participate in our council activities and provide the leadership for our order as we progress in the new millennium. Do you know a prospective candidate? Have you talked to him about the opportunities to grow through the five areas of service - faith, community, family, youth and fellowship? As men of faith, Knights are committed to making a difference by helping others.

Member Benefits - Did you know that your annual dues not only provides the seed moneys supporting your councils program activities but also provides up to \$2500 for accidental death coverage for member and spouse at no cost, twelve free issues annually of the worlds largest Catholic family magazine, - Catholic family evangelization at its best, the opportunity to provide for your families security and well being through a Superior Rated Insurance Program, six different college scholarship programs, as well as Mass offered daily for deceased members and the deceased spouses of members. Pick up a Council Brochure, put a form 100 with it and give it to your prospect.

Answer his questions and give the signed Form 100 to an officer in our council for processing. We believe in each other as we believe in ourselves.





Pope John Paul II Assembly #2900 Annual Golf Outing



On Sunday, October 7, 2007, Pope John Paul II Assembly 2900 held its annual golf outing fundraiser at Cumberland Trail Golf Course in Pataskala, Ohio. Proceeds from this third annual outing benefit and support our veterans programs. Ten foursomes totaling 40 golfers enjoyed the excellent weather for an early October weekend. Winners this year who "Captured the Flag" were the foursome of Mark Demski, Dan Stephan, Bob Demski and Rick Arrowsmith with an unprecedented -15 under!

Dinner was held in the parish activity center after the round. Our Faithful Navigator, Shawn Ansbro and Lady Dee, along with the food crew, provided an excellent dinner menu. Several door prizes were given. A grand prize drawing was conducted and the winner was Bob McNicol of Council #11187.

This event was an overwhelming success for the assembly. A profit of over \$2100 was generated for our veterans programs. This would not have been made possible without the support of our hole sponsors, contributors, golfers and volunteers. Please join me in thanking them for their participation.

Fraternally yours,

Fran A. Vendetta

2007 Golf Outing Chairman

GOLF OUTING HOLE SPONSORS

Please Thank The Following Hole Sponsors That Helped Make Our Outing A Success!

Council 11187, St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Council 5253, Fr. Andrew H. Hohman Appian Manufacturing Corporation Remax Champions, Bob & Rob Miller

Holly Hill Farms Meat Shoppe Expert Technical Consultants, Inc.

Bob McNicol Home Improvement

Diner Ma-Maw's, Mary Smith

Precision Overhead Door Inc, Steve Walter

Brad McCloud For Mayor

Lawhon & Associates Inc.

Lorraine Rossi

Mike & Angie Welling

Fran & Deborah Vendetta

Joe & Rose Drignat

John & Brenda Beyer

Jerry & Sandra Lowery

Shawn & Dee Ansbro

GOLF OUTING CONTRIBUTORS

Please Thank The Following Contributors That Helped Make Our Outing A Success!

Marriott Hotel Airport, Janet Rhodes, Mgr.
Cumberland Trails Golf Course, Mike Pickett
Giant Eagle, Pickerington, Gary Hall, Mgr.
BW Tire & Service, Pickerington, Jeff Pluta, Mgr.
Bob Evans Restaurant, Pickerington, Sandy Hall, Mgr.
Sears Hardware, Pickerington, Sean Newman, Mgr.
The Wine Guy Wine Shop, Pickerington, Craig Decker
Cracker Barrel Old Country Store, Sue Rosen, Mgr.
Navy Recruiting, District Ohio
Golfsmith, Easton
John & Elenor Samborsky
Gene & Carrie Ebert
Thanks To All The Golfers Who Participated And Helped
Make This Year's Annual Fundraiser A Huge Success That
Benefits Our Veterans Programs

God Bless All Of You!

Support A Recovering American Soldier:

Support A Recovering American Soldier Walter Reed Army Medical Center officials want to remind those individuals who want to show their appreciation through mail to include packages, letters, and holiday cards addressed to "Any Wounded Soldier" or "A Recovering American Soldier" that Walter Reed cannot accept these packages in support of the decision by then Deputy Undersecretary of Defense for Transportation Policy in 2001. This decision was made to ensure the safety and well being of patients and staff at medical centers throughout the Department of Defense.

In addition, the U.S. Postal Service is no longer accepting "Any Service Member" or "A Recovering American Soldier" letters or packages. Mail to "Any Service Member" that is deposited into a collection box will not be delivered.

Instead of sending an "Any Wounded Soldier" letter or package to Walter Reed, please consider making a donation to one of the more than 300 nonprofit organizations dedicated to helping our troops and their families listed on the "America Supports You" website, www.americasupportsyou.mil

Other organizations that offer means of showing your support for our troops or assist wounded service members and their families include: http://www.usocares.org/ or http://www4.army.mil/ocpa/tooursoldiers/ or http://www.redcross.org

For individuals without computer access, your local military installation, the local National Guard or military reserve unit in your area may offer the best alternative to show your support to our returning troops and their families. Walter Reed Army Medical Center will continue to receive process and deliver all mail that is addressed to a specific individual.

As Walter Reed continues to enhance the medical care and processes for our returning service members, it must also must keep our patients and staff members safe while following Department of Defense policy. The outpouring of encouragement from the general public, corporate America and civic groups throughout the past year has been incredible. Our Warriors in Transition are amazed at the thanks and support they receive from their countrymen.

Jerry J. Lowery, pgk/pfn

Web Site Director

News for Veterans:

http://www1.va.gov/opa/pressrel/index.cfm and learn more.

<u>"The American Veteran" is Reality TV – VA Style</u> WASHINGTON – Using the latest in video and broadcast technologies, stirring music, creative graphics and solid writing, "The American Veteran" a monthly half-hour news magazine from the Department of Veterans Affairs, tells compelling stories of real-life veterans who have taken advantage of the many and varied benefits and services available to them as a result of their military service.(11/16/07)

Statement on CBS News Stories Aired November 13 and 14: WASHINGTON – Every suicide in America is a tragedy. VA cares about each veteran and their physical and mental health. We have more than 10,000 mental health workers who have dedicated themselves to helping veterans cope with the issues and crises they face. We operate a veteran suicide hotline which is available 24 hours a day, seven days a week, to help any veteran in need. That number is 1-800-273-TALK (8255). VA has suicide prevention coordinators at each of our VA Medical Centers. (11/14/07)

<u>Watch Your Weight, Keep up Physical Activity</u>: WASHINGTON – Acting Secretary of Veterans Affairs Gordon H. Mansfield said today the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) plans to expand its efforts to prevent and control diabetes as part of an ongoing campaign to help veterans eat healthy, watch their weight and stay physically active. (11/13/07)

<u>VA to Hire Veteran Employment Coordinators</u>: WASHINGTON - The Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) today announced the initial hiring of 10 full time Veterans Employment Coordinators to focus efforts to attract, recruit and hire veterans throughout the Department. These coordinators will work closely with the recently formed Federal Recovery Coordination Program to assist Operation Enduring Freedom and Operation Iraqi Freedom veterans to potentially obtain employment with VA.(11/9/07)

Pilot's Report

No schedule events

Cary Hisey
Faithful Pilot

Fr Michael J. McGivney Guild

For information on the founder of the Knights of Columbus, please visit the following website:

http://kofc.org/about/history/founder/index.cfm

To join the Father Michael J. McGivney Guild, please visit the following website:

http://kofc.org/about/history/founder/participate/index.cfm

Ladies of Assembly 2900

Greetings and best wishes of the season. We had a wonderful gathering last month after the delicious chicken and noodles dinner prepared by SK John and Lady Brenda. The side dishes and desserts were very tasty too. Isn't it amazing that we don't end up with all desserts or all sides?

We made many beautiful blankets at the November meeting. Thank you to Sandy, Molly, Peg, and Jean for bringing your fleece already cut. We wouldn't have been able to get all the blankets finished if you hadn't done that.

Welcome to our newest member, Ann Marie. Nicki brought a friend, Donna, who actually taught our daughters in preschool at Christ the King Children's Center many years ago. Donna's husband is a 3rd degree Knight of Columbus. We need to show her how much fun we have so she can encourage her husband to join the 4th degree and become an official member.

Our December meeting will be on the 19th. SK John and Lady Brenda are making ham. Please bring sides or desserts to go with it. After dining, the men will have a short meeting, and we will work on the craft that Lady Brenda has planned for us. Then we will have a white elephant gift exchange, with a twist. This year, our Navigator and my husband, Shawn thought that it would be much better to give than to receive. So, we are to buy and wrap a gift with a cost of \$5 - \$10 that will be given to the veterans in Chillicothe. Wrap your presents as usual. We will pick and open them and you have the option to steal. Remember we have two gifts that are part of our Assembly's tradition and they will be wrapped as well. Those two gifts will not be given to our veterans.

I received a letter from our Master's Lady Teresa. She would like to create a District cookbook with our favorite recipes as use the cookbook as a fund raiser to help offset the cost of the Ladies' Brunch at the Spring Exemplification. Please type or print your recipes clearly, including your name and assembly number, and either mail them to the following address:

Teresa Iannaggi 2115 Baldwin Road Reynoldsburg, OH 43068

or e-mail them to: teresa_iannaggi@yahoo.com (there is an underscore between teresa and iannaggi). The recipes are needed by January 30, 2008.

I know from all the wonderful food we have had the last two years that the ladies and men of our assembly are fantastic cooks. I sure hope that you are willing to share your recipes!

Hope to see you at the next meeting. Please encourage our members to attend. We have been missing quite a few of our regulars from last year. We miss them.

Sincere Regards,

Lady Dee

Fourth Degree Assembly 2900 Shirts							
Are you looking to purchase the nicely embroidered Pope John Paul II Assembly 2900 shirts soon to be worn by many of the members? No need to fret, fill out this form and return it to Jesus Garcia's mailbox with a check for the shirts and you too will look fashionable at all of the Council and Assembly functions.							
MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: "Quality Stitch" and drop in Jesus Garcia's church mailbox							
Name					_		
	<u>QTY</u>		Cost		<u>Total</u>		
Polo		X	\$30.00	=			
Dress Oxford		X	\$30.00	=			
Oxford only: Long Sleeve	Short sleeve		Tot	al			
Circle Shirt Size: MED LRG XL 2X 3X (circle size)							

Assembly: www.kofcassembly2900.org



M

I

G

 \mathbf{E}

 \mathbf{E}

N

T

S

Knights of Columbus Pope John Paul II Assembly 2900

600 Hill Rd. North, Pickerington, Ohio 43147

Comments or articles contact Jesus Garcia Phone: 614-577-9016 Email: 84svo@ameritech.net

Dece	ember 2007	
19	Social and Business Meeting 6:30 pm	
25	MERRY CHRISTMAS	
•		January 2008
1	HAPPY NEW YEAR	
16	Social and Business Meeting 6:30 pm	

Meeting Reminder - OFFICERS

Any Officer who cannot attend any up-coming meeting needs to call or email me. If no call or email is received, you will be marked as unexcused/absent.

Shawn Ansbro

Faithful Navigator

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

In Service To One. In Service To All.



2006/07 Officers Phone List Faithful Friar Deacon Hector Raymond (614) 833-0671 x 243 Faithful Navigator Shawn C. Ansbro (614)-759-7876 Faithful Captain John F. Bever (614) 361-2569 Faithful Admiral Jerry J. Lowery PFN (614) 920-0066 Faithful Pilot Cary Hisey (614) 778-5698 Faithful Scribe Terrence Reine (614) 837-6077 Faithful Comptroller CW Higdon (614) 868-0365 Faithful Purser Mark Borys PFN (614) 862-6142 Faithful Inner Sentinel Steve McClellan (740)-927-5084 Faithful Outer Sentinel Steve Valentine (740) 927 1464 3 Year Trustee Jesus V. Garcia III PFN (614) 577-9016 2 Year Trustee Bogomir Glavan (614) 837-0651 1 Year trustee **Bud Joos** (614) 837-7211 Faithful Commander Tom Denning (614) 751-8069



Faithful Patron
Robert Doherty



(614) 866-4036



Prayer Corner

Jeff Samborsky, Tom Welsch, Maureen Patterson, Mike McComb, Al Kunkler, John Pizzuto, Dan Udeck, Carrie Ebert, Msgr. Trenor, Fr. Losh, Fr. Tom Huth, Bob Daurghty; All of our Priest and Lay ministers, All our missionaries throughout the world and our service men and women stateside and overseas.